HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL
Minutes of AGM held on Monday 2nd March 2015

1. PRESENT
          Jean Hodgkinson, Hilary and Simon Bull, Graham Markham, Brian Wilson, Andrew Simpson, Bridget Hanley, Liz Webb, Lucy Walker, Amanda Foster.

           Bob Musgrove, Anne Mainwaring

      2.  APOLOGIES
          Tim Pritt, David Palmer, Amy Thacker, Marion Codd, Zac Nicholson.
3. CHAIR           Jean Hodgkinson chaired the meeting.

4. MINUTES
          The minutes were accepted as a true record.
          5.   MATTERS ARISING
        There were no matters arising.
6. RESIGNATIONS
                   Andrew Simpson's resignation was accepted with sadness as he had served the committee for many years. Thanks were expressed for his valuable contribution to the smooth running of the Memorial Hall. Andrew agreed to keep the website updated and will continue to receive minutes of meetings.
7. ELECTION OF COMMITTEE
           It was confirmed that Graham Markham was the Vice Chair. Jean proposed, Brian seconded and the vote confirmed that the current committee should be re-elected.
8. CHAIR'S REPORT
It is not easy to write the Chair’s report when I have only attended two meetings in the year to 31 December  and been Chair for just one.  However, one can see, without being told, the work that has been accomplished in the Hall during the last year.  

The outside of the building has been painted as have the main hall, kitchen and toilets.  The Memorial Stone has been replaced as a reminder of why the Main Hall exists.  New LED lights outside together with sensors in the toilets are now in place.  We have Brian, Andrew and I’m sure Bob, to thank for all that. 

The building, as we all know, is now almost 80 years old, and because of that and the way it was built in the first place, there are problems still to be addressed.  Nothing lasts forever especially with the heavy use all the halls are put to.  The bookings now are more than they have ever been which shows we have been a victim of our own success.  I’m sure the booking secretary, in her report will confirm this.

None of it could have happened without an enthusiastic group of people prepared to give their time and expertise for the Hall’s benefit.  We could not have achieved such high standards without their help and I’m sure you know who I mean.  I can’t thank you enough and I am proud that Hathersage has such a wonderful venue to offer.

But, let’s look to the future.  Things don’t stay the same forever, we must modernise, take on new technology and most of all, there will be the integration of the two Parish Councils.  Because this Hall belongs to the people of Hathersage, I have always felt the Parish Council should take more of an interest in it.  We have here a small business and we should be business-like about running it.  Perhaps it should even be run more on the lines of the swimming pool with paid staff.  

I hope the booking secretaries will implement the online booking system we investigated which enables them to email invoices, etc. so saving time and expense.  I also hope the treasurer will take on internet banking which again would save so much time for him.  In today’s world, the booking secretaries should not be counting cash received from hirers and then having to take it to the bank.  We are looking at a cheque-less and possibly a cash-less society before long so let’s get moving in that direction.

As far as the building itself is concerned, I would now like us to modernise it too.  We have already agreed the toilets need a revamp and I would like to investigate what can be done to tackle the damp in the Lawrence Hall.  We know there are soughs running under the floor but with some professional help, I would like investigations to be made as to what can be done to at least try to sort out this problem.  We now have a beautifully decorated building but let’s try and make sure it will last for another 80 years!
It is sad Bob Musgrave decided to retire as he has given many years of service both as chair and committee member.  Anne Mainwaring, has also retired during this year after many years’ service  -  a job very well done.  Andrew Simpson is not standing for re-election and we will greatly miss his expertise.  Can I express the many thanks, not only mine, but of the whole Committee to them all?  We are a charity and as such, the management committee are the trustees.  It is greatly appreciated that you have all taken the time to attend meetings, undertake the day to day work where required and I thank you all very much indeed. 

              9.  TREASURER'S REPORT
Graham went through the income and expenditure and reported that the finances were sound. 

10. BOOKINGS REPORT
The Hall continues to be a popular venue for events and groups with 1,019 sessions booked and managed from the beginning of March 2014 to the end of Feb 2015.

The following groups meet regularly in the Halls:-

The Living Hope Church, Short Tennis, 6 Badminton groups, 1 Local Band, Children’s Tennis, Pilates, Brownies, Hathersage Choir, the Oddfellows Society, Babies and Toddlers group, Hope Valley U3A, Outseats Parish Council, Film Club and the Memorial Hall Committee. Hathersage Rainbows regularly met from March to June 2014 and has since folded temporarily. Hathersage Parish Council ceased holding their regular meetings at the Memorial Hall in April 2014. Derbyshire County Council continues to rent the Stanage Hall for weekly meetings of the Youth Club and Drop-in Centre. 

Other bookings include the Rehearsals and Plays/Pantomime, Harvest Supper, Well Dressing Preparation and Gala events, the Horticultural Show and School Rehearsals and Concerts. 

Over the past 12 months there were also 4 Jumble Sales, 4 Weekend Camps, 6 Children’s Parties, 1 Wedding Celebration, 1 Election Day, 39 Meetings, 45 Private and Public Events.

Many enquiries are received by email through the website, as well as telephone and personal callers. Invoices and Hiring Agreements are sent out all users which have to be counter-signed and then a Confirmation Form sent out to validate all bookings.

Invoices are sent out to groups three times a year who have regular bookings along with a booking form which shows available dates for the coming term. All monies are collected by the Booking Secretaries, some hirers having to be reminded several times about their invoices. Monies are passed on to the Treasurer to be deposited in the Hall account.

Each week a copy of the weekly schedule is emailed to several key committee members to inform them of events taking place throughout the week. The Booking Secretaries co-ordinate Volunteer ‘Op/Closers’ from this group of committee members to facilitate access for one-off hirers by ringing the hirer and arranging to meet them to ‘Open-up’ the Hall,  remind them of pertinent hiring conditions and ‘Closing –up’ arrangements. 

We could not operate such an intensively used Village Hall without the support of Phil Humphreys, a key member of the Team who programs the heating schedule each week from the weekly schedule.  The Cleaning Team, lead by Victoria Judson, work hard to keep our Halls up to a high standard of cleanliness and use the weekly schedule to assess any extra needs we may have during a particularly busy week, often topping up their usual cleaning routine.

Brian Wilson is an extraordinary source of information to the detail of our booking schedule as his knowledge of village events is ‘second to none’. We often refer to him in order to double check information connected to bookings.

Thanks to the support of Marion Codd we were able to have a three week break from the Booking Regime as she stepped into cover our absence having dedicated time working with us to familiarizing herself with our booking routines.

The Future

Improvements to our booking system are being instigated this year and we now have a dedicated Hall mobile phone. 

We are also exploring an online computerized booking and invoicing system. This will mean that hirers can book online, invoices can be produced, and it includes a checking system for payments. We see this as the way forward to a more manageable booking and invoicing system for a very busy Village Hall.
Many thanks to all those Committee Members who help to provide an attractive and well-maintained Hall for the Community.
  11.  CONSTITUTION
           Because of the unification of Outseats and Hathersage Parish Councils, it was agreed that the number of council representatives should be reduced from two to one after the May election.

12. POLICIES
      The Safeguarding policy was adopted and will be reviewed at each AGM.
13. A.O.B. 
    Brian thanked Andrew for his help and expertise for over 20 years on many projects including new windows, porch, notice board and website.

Sue Wilson was thanked for providing refreshments.
         DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The AGM will be held on Monday, 7th  March 2016 at 7.30 in the Lawrence Hall and followed by the committee meeting.
